MINUTES of Rye Foreign Parish Council on Tuesday 11th March 2025 at 6.30 p.m. at The Hub Kiln Drive Rye Foreign

Present Chairman Cllr David Dengate, Vice Chairman Cllr John Parsons, Janie Richardson Simmons Caserla, Charles Reeve, Jason Knight Cllr Paul Redstone ESCC

Member of the Public

Hedgerows need trimming by the sign also some attention to the sign. He would arrange putting up the new notice board we have when he returns from holiday. Many thanks

- 2 Appologies Charlotte Kneer Hospital Cllr Paul Osborne
- 3 Declarations of interest None
- 4 Minutes of the 14th January 2025 signed.
- 5 ESCC Clir Paul Redstone report sent out. Update on the Budget the worst for years.Devolution given go ahead. Government want to change planning. Rural Crime stolen quad bikes.
- 6 No Rother Flooding on A268 by Brabands
- 7 Letter received by Cllr Janie Richarson from the MP re the busses after 7 months
- 8 The clerk would fill out the footpath form for the Parish
- 9 Mowing accepted at level same as last year. Two cuts on the rural 4 extra in the speed limit.
 Cllr John Parsons reimbursed for web site. Cheque for The Hub for The May Meeting
- 10 The Parking in Kiln Drive when there was a large funeral at Playden Chaurch blocked the access for lories and Ambulances, nothing could turn or get to Saint Bartholomew's Court or the back of the hospital.